
ISSN  0147-9725 

 
Bird studies in the Mid-Atlantic region 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Bulletin of the Maryland Ornithological Society, Inc. 

 
 
 
 

FALL 2015 
VOLUME 64 

NUMBER 2



Fall 2015     Maryland Birdlife    Volume 64, Number 2 

 

MARYLAND ORNITHOLOGICAL SOCIETY, INC. 
P.O. Box 105, Monrovia, MD 21770-0105 

http://www.mdbirds.org 
 

CURRENT OFFICERS – FALL 2015 
 

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL 
 

 President:   Tom Strikwerda  tstrik@verizon.net   301-942-2841 
 Vice-President:  Barbara Johnson  barbarajohnson222@gmail.com 410-703-4664 
 Treasurer:   Dave Webb  porzana@comcast.net   410-939-3537 
 Secretary:   Maryanne Dolan maryanne.dolan@gmail.com 202-733-5204 
 Past-President:  Maureen Harvey tangara@comcast.net   410-795-3117 
 

 
 

STATE DIRECTORS 
 
Allegany/Garrett: *Mary Huebner 
      (vacant) 
 
Anne Arundel:  * David Gillum 
      Diane Benyus 
      Barbara Ricciardi 
 
Baltimore:   *Joan Cwi 
      Mary Anne Fluke 
      Peter Lev 
      Mark Linardi 
 
Caroline:   *Danny Poet 
      (vacant) 
 
Carroll:   *Don Jewell 
      (vacant) 
 
Cecil:   *Sean McCandless 
      John Taylor 
 
Frederick:   *Kathy Brown 
      Bob Schaefer 
 
Harford:   *Bob Werrlein 
      Thomas Congersky 
      Dennis Kirkwood 
 

Howard:   *Robin Todd 
      Karen Heffernan 
      John McKitterick 
      Kate Tufts 
 
Kent:    *Nancy Martin 
      Walter Ellison 
 
Montgomery:  *Ed Patten 
      Bill Adams 
      Andy Martin 
      Jim Moore 
 
Patuxent:   *Marcia Watson 
      Fred Fallon 
 
Talbot:   *Dave Palmer 
      Wayne Bell 
 
Tri-County:  *Ron Gutberlet 
      Mike Walsh 
 
Washington (Co.): *George Warrick 
      Mark Abdy 
 
 
 

*Denotes Chapter President 
 

 

Active Member: $20.00 plus chapter dues 
Household: $25.00 plus chapter dues 
Sustaining: $50.00 plus chapter dues 

Life: $1000.00 (4 annual installments) 
Junior (under 18): $5.00 plus chapter dues 

 
 

Cover: Maryland’s first Couch’s Kingbird, Tyrannus couchii. Near a pond on Mason Road NE, 
Allegany County, Maryland, 11 November 2014. (Photographed by Dave Czaplak)



Fall 2015      Maryland Birdlife    Volume 64, Number 2 

1 

Maryland Birdlife 64(2):1 
 

EDITOR’S NOTE 
 
 
This is my second issue as Editor of Maryland Birdlife. Associate Editor Mark 
Johnson and I have been very pleased with the responses we have received from 
members of the Maryland Ornithological Society (MOS). We thank all of the 
members that have complimented the journal and our efforts. We thank the peer 
reviewers that have helped to maintain the quality of the articles. Several 
members have stepped forward and submitted articles for publication. A steady 
stream of submittals is what’s needed for the viability of the journal. Mark and I 
invite you to send draft manuscripts to us. (Please see the author guidelines on 
the inside back cover.) If you have never written or published before, don’t feel 
intimidated, Mark and I will assist you in the process. 
 
 
Calling All Bird Artists! 
Occasionally, a bird article will have a large amount of white space at the end of 
its last page. Rather that leaving the space blank, Maryland Birdlife is 
considering printing examples of members’ bird art. Our thought is to add an 
illustration of a species related to its preceding article. All illustrations would be 
printed in black-and-white. If you might be interested in participating in this 
endeavor, please contact me. 
 
 
Maryland Mid-Winter Count Compiler Needed 
Currently, there is no compiler for the Maryland Midwinter Count. If you would 
be interested in volunteering in this capacity, please contact me and I will put 
you in contact with the Seasonal Counts Coordinator. 
 
 
Mark and I hope that you enjoy the “Fall 2015” issue of Maryland Birdlife. We 
have already begun working on the “Spring 2016” issue. We look forward to 
seeing your name in print as either an author of a forthcoming article or an artist 
showing your personal artwork. Your participation will keep Maryland Birdlife 
alive and well in the future. 
 
 

Eugene J. Scarpulla 
Editor 

ejscarp@comcast.net 


